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8 February 2015

Dear Friends in Christ,

This Tuesday is the Feast of Saint Scholastica, the twin sister of Saint Benedict, father of Western 
monasticism. These two saints were born in the Italian mountain town of Nursia (Norcia in Italian) around 
the year 480, and Scholastica died on 10 February 547. To put their lives in the context of the times, Saint 
Patrick was born around 387 and died in 493, when Benedict and Scholastica were 13 years old. We know 
very little for certain about the life of this holy woman, and the only reliable written source is a book called 
Dialogues written by Pope Saint Gregory the Great, who was himself a Benedictine monk. In his book, 
written in 593, Pope Gregory tells us that Scholastica was the superior of a community of nuns living under 
the Rule of St. Benedict about five miles from her brother’s famous monastery at Monte Cassino. Saint 
Scholastica is the patroness of all women living under the Rule of St. Benedict.

Despite being the birthplace of Benedict and Scholastica, the town of Norcia did not have an active monastery 
of Benedictines from 1810 until 2000, when a new community of monks — founded by an American living 
and teaching in Rome — took up residence there. In the fifteen years since the return of monastic life to 
Norcia, the Monastero di San Benedetto has prospered and received many new vocations, among whom 
is a young man from the Upstate now testing his call to the monastic life. The Monks of Norcia follow the 
traditional pattern of life established by Saint Benedict in his famous Rule for Monks, and it is an arduous 
existence of prayer and work, Ora et Labora. To learn more about this remarkable community, please visit 
www.osbnorcia.org. Part of the struggle to establish a new monastery in an ancient and remote place is 
the need for generous assistance from those who want to see contemplative life flourish in the Church, so 
please consider making a gift at www.osbnorcia.org/donate, and you can also learn more on YouTube and 
Facebook by searching for Monks of Norcia.

Next week is the last Sunday before the beginning of Lent on Ash Wednesday, 18 February. The schedule for 
Ash Wednesday and a summary of the Church’s disciplines of fasting and abstinence from meat are in the 
e-bulletin, and these simple reminders of the coming 40 Days should spur us to find concrete ways before 
Lent begins to deepen our faith and resolve to follow the Lord Jesus ever more perfectly in the Way of the 
Cross. On Ash Wednesday the Church will remind us starkly of our mortality: “Remember that you are 
dust, and to dust you shall return.” These words are an invitation to conversion and the obedience of faith, 
and that is confirmed by the prayer of blessing which precedes the imposition of ashes: “O God, who desire 
not the death of sinners, but their conversion, mercifully hear our prayers and in your kindness be pleased 
to bless these ashes, which we intend to receive upon our heads, that we, who acknowledge we are but ashes 
and shall return to dust, may through a steadfast observance of Lent gain pardon for sins and newness of 
life after the likeness of your Risen Son, who lives and reigns for ever and ever.”

Father Newman

http://www.osbnorcia.org
http://www.osbnorcia.org/donate
https://www.facebook.com/monksofnorcia
https://www.youtube.com/user/TheMonksofNorcia


Mass Schedule for Ash Wednesday, 18 February 2015    
Ashes will be distributed at all liturgies.

		
			            7.00 am		  Low Mass (church)
		                    12.00 noon	 Sung Mass (church)
			           7.00 pm		  Sung Mass (church)
			           7.00 pm		  Spanish Mass (Baum Center)             
                                         
                                          Ashes may be received by everyone without exception.

Lenten Regulations 2015

Each year the holy season of Lent provides us a special time of grace and spiritual renewal so that we 
may become better instruments in sharing the Gospel.

This year, Ash Wednesday, the beginning of Lent, falls on 18 February. The present laws of the 
Church regarding fast and abstinence during the Season of Lent are as follows:

1.	 Ash Wednesday and Good Friday are days of fast. On days of fast, one full meal is allowed.
	 Two lesser meals, sufficient to maintain strength, may be taken according to each one’s needs, 
	 but together they should not equal another full meal. Eating between meals is not permitted.
	 Catholics who have completed their 18th year are bound by this law until the beginning of 
	 their 60th year.

2.	 Ash Wednesday and all Fridays of Lent are also days of abstinence. On days of abstinence,
	 meat should not be eaten at any meal. The law of abstinence binds all Catholics who have 
	 completed their 14th year.  

The Obligation to observe, as a whole or “substantially,” the penitential days specified by the Church 
is a serious obligation. The Code of Canon Law states:

	 “On these days (of Penance), the faithful are in a special manner to devote themselves to
	 prayer, to engage in works of piety and charity, to deny themselves, by fulfilling their obligations 
	 more faithfully and especially by observing the fast and abstinence...”

May this Holy Lenten Season provide us an opportunity for deepening our faith, hope and love 
through a life of deeper prayer, penitential practices, and works of charity.

Way of the Cross

Fridays of Lent, beginning 20 February

			          6.00 pm		    English (church)
			           7.00 pm		    Spanish (church)

Solemn Vespers

Sundays of Lent, beginning 22 February

			          5.00 pm		    English (church)



Calendar of Events
Mass Schedule & Intentions Meetings & Events *
  Sunday, 8 February 2015
  
  7.30 am      @  Robert Toolan
  9.00 am          Acosta Family
                         (Living & Deceased)
11.00 am          Pro populo
  1.00 pm          Spanish Mass

Sunday, 8 February 2015

9.00 am          3 & 4 Year Olds (K4 classroom 
of Sacred Heart Hall)
Nursery during 9.00 Mass
Coffee & doughnuts: After the 9.00 am Mass
9.00 am            Scripture Study
6.00 pm            High School Youth Group (M)
6.00 pm            Women of Grace

  Monday, 9 February 2015

  7.00 am      @  Deceased Members /
                          Lemire Family

Monday, 9 February 2015

6.30 pm            Boy Scout Meeting (M)
6.30 pm            Cub Scouts

  Tuesday, 10 February 2015

  7.00 am          Special Intention
12.00 noon   @  Deceased Members /
                          Norungolo Family

Tuesday, 10 February 2015

8.30 am               Program of Catholic Studies (M)
1.00 pm            Senior Men’s Club
7.00 pm            Knights of Columbus (M)

 Wednesday, 11 February 2015 

  7.00 am      @  Armando Macalino
12.00 noon       Lucia Restrepo

Wednesday, 11 February 2015

5.00-6.00 pm    Holy Hour & 
                         Confessions (church)
6.30-7.30 pm    Religious Education
6.30 pm               Program of Catholic Studies (M)
6.30-7.30 pm    RCIA

  Thursday, 12 February 2015  

  7.00 am      @  Mack Pazdan
12.00 noon       Alice Skelton

Thursday, 12 February 2015   

2.30 pm           Cenacles/Rosary
3.30 pm            Prayer Meeting
6.30 pm               Program of Catholic Studies (M)

  Friday, 13 February 2015
 
  7.00 am      @  Richard Mann
12.00 noon   @  Richard Herrmann

Friday, 13 February 2015

6.15 am            Morning Prayer (church) 
6.30-8.00 am    Pillars of Christ
10.00 am          Scripture Study Class
3.10-4.45 pm    Youth Choir Practice

  Saturday, 14 February 2015
  
   5.00 pm         Richard Herter

Saturday,  14 February 2015

8.00-9.00 am    Rosary at Grove Road
                         abortion clinic
3.30-4.30 pm    Confessions (church)

M - McGrady Hall * All events in Sacred Heart Hall
   unless a location is listed.

Financial Report

Weekend of 31 Jan./1 Feb.
     Needed               32,000
     Received              34,181
     Surplus              2,181

     Poor Box                  385

     Souper Bowl Collection
                                  2,677

Offertory Year to Date
     Needed          1,024,000
     Received         1,057,269
     Surplus	         33,269

Electronic Giving: If you want 
to have direct management of 
your Electronic Fund Transfer 
online, you can now do so 
through the “Manage Your EFT” 
link on the homepage of our 
website. For more information 
or if you have any questions 
please contact Jennifer Doiron at 
jennifer.doiron@stmarysgvl.org. 

Facebook

‘Like’ us on Facebook at
St. Mary’s Catholic Church

Greenville SC.

Visit us on the web at
www.stmarysgvl.org

mailto:jennifer.doiron@stmarysgvl.org
http://www.stmarysgvl.org
https://www.facebook.com/pages/St-Marys-Catholic-Church/104953442881257


 

 LENTEN VESPERS 
          at Saint Mary’s Church 
                                  Father Jay Scott Newman, Pastor 

 

 

SUNDAYS in LENT  
at 5 PM 

 

22 February 
1 March 
8 March 

15 March 
22 March 
29 March 

 

 St. Mary's Catholic Church’s Church       West Washington Street        Downtown Greenville, SC 
www.stmarysgvl.org 

Thirty minutes of beautiful music, peaceful prayer and sacred silence.  
 

Come pray with us and bring a friend. 

Sung by the Schola Cantorum 
Arlen Clarke, Choirmaster 

Robert Lee, Organist 

http://www.stmarysgvl.org


Parish News

Requiescat in pace

Please pray for the repose of the soul of Susan Moore who died this 
week. We extend our prayers and sympathy to her family and friends.

Prayer For The Faithful Departed

Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and may perpetual light shine 
upon them. May their souls, and all the souls of the faithful departed, 
through the mercy of God, rest in peace. Amen.

Prayer Requests

Please pray for all those who are hospitalized and for all those who are 
shut-ins, ill or recuperating at home, especially Alan Howard, Alice 
Howard, Ronald Labbe, Andrew Brett, Cassandra Gomes, Paulina 
Cruz, Brett Gervais, Judy Byrum, Charles Moran, Susan Sullivan and 
Gary Blanton.

Collection for 7/8 February

Support of the Parish & Bishop’s Appeal

Congratulations to

Konrad Michael Bein who was baptized last 
weekend.

Knights of Columbus

The K. of C. Monthly Breakfast is scheduled for 
Sunday 15 February in Macalka Dining Room 
after all the morning Masses. All are welcome 
to share breakfast with the parish family.

Virtus Training

The next training class at St. Mary’s will be in the Monsignor Gwynn 
Room of Sacred Heart Hall from 6.00-9.00 pm on 17 February. 
Registration must be done online at virtusonline.org. Click on 
“registration”.

Welcome Newcomers

We welcome the following new members to our 
parish family: Mr. & Mrs. James Nigg and Mr. & 
Mrs. Trung Le.

Bulletin Submissions 

The deadline for items is 12 days prior to the bulletin 
date. To submit items for the e-bulletin, contact 
Lisa Watkins at lisa.watkins@stmarysgvl.org.  

St. Mary’s Prayer Chain Ministry

St. Mary’s Prayer Chain is a network of parishioners who receive prayer 
requests by telephone and then pray for those requests. Please call the 
office at 864.271.8422, ext 127 to submit your requests. Information 
received will be kept confidential.

2014 Tax Statements

Tax statements are available upon request. Please 
call Vickie Acosta in the church office at 679.4100 
if you would like a copy of your contribution 
statement for 2014. Please allow us several days to 
process and mail your statement. Thank you.

St. Mary’s Senior Fellowship

Our mission is to provide fellowship to members of St. Mary’s 
Catholic Church who are 65 years or older. Please join 
us Saturday 14 February at 12.00 noon in Sacred Heart 
Hall to celebrate St. Valentine. Bring your favorite dish or 
dessert to share. For more information, contact Patricia 
Wellham at 864.294.9270.

Mass for the Dead

A Mass for the Dead will be celebrated on Friday 
13 February at 12.00 noon for Richard Herrmann, 
who died recently. 

Mass Intentions

At St. Mary’s, it is customary to publish Mass 
intentions in the parish bulletin and music 
booklets, but for the Mass to include a particular 
intention, it is not necessary that it be publicly 
mentioned. God knows the intention of the person 
who made the request, as well as the intention of 
the priest to remember it. Because the intention is 
a spiritual act, naming or publishing neither adds 
to nor subtracts from its efficacy.

mailto:lisa.watkins@stmarysgvl.org
https://www.virtusonline.org/virtus/reg_0.cfm?theme=0


Faith Formation News

Religious Education Grades 1-8

Classes for grades 1-8 meet on Wednesday 6.30-7.30 pm.

No class 18 February (Ash Wednesday)
Families attend Mass at 7 pm.

Sunday Mornings for 3 & 4 Year Olds

Class meets at 9.00 am in the
K-4 classroom of Sacred Heart Hall.

No Class on 15 February

Vacation Bible School 2015
Cathletics: Training To Be Champions For Christ

15-19 June from 9 am to noon

St. Mary’s parishioners, entering K5 - 5th grade, are welcome to 
attend this fun filled week of faith based learning!  A nursery 
for younger children (rising K-4 and younger) will be provided 
for children of volunteers only. Leaders needed. Registration 
and volunteer information will be coming soon. Hope you can 
join us.

CULTURE OF LIFE

“Do not allow yourself to be disheartened 
by any failure as long as you have done your 
best.” - Blessed Mother Teresa

With these words in mind, the Culture of Life is hoping for a 
good turn-out from St. Mary’s during the 40 Days for Life.

40 Days for Life Campaign
18 February - 29 March

Our Lenten season begins on 18 February! What better way to 
offer up just one hour of your time each week by praying for the 
Unborn outside the abortion mill on Grove Road! Please pray 
especially for the mothers and fathers of these babies to have 
a change of mind and for the abortionist to have a change of 
heart, choosing LIFE, the most precious Gift of God. 

For your information, St. Mary’s has been designated Tuesdays 
as their day of prayer but if this day is not convenient, please 
feel free to go on any other day that is suitable for you. However, 
please make sure you sign up for whichever day you choose to 
go.

The website for the 40 Days for Life Campaign is now operative. 
All you need to do is go to www.40daysforlife.com/greenville 
and follow the directions to sign up.

The Kick-Off Rally for the 40 Days for Life will be on Saturday 
21 February at 9.30 am, outside the Greenville Women’s 
Clinic, 1142 Grove Road. Please come for prayer, music and 
enjoy some hot apple cider. 

If you have problems registering for the campaign or have any 
questions about the rally, please contact JoAnn 864.248.0264 
or Ingrid 864.329.0044.

Family Honor Program
Real Love & Real Life

11, 18 & 25 March 2015
6.30-8.45 pm

St. Mary’s will host Real Love & Real Life for parents 
and their 7th, 8th, & 9th graders. Topics include: 
communication skills, chastity, dating and marriage, true 
self worth, fertility appreciation, friendships and lots more. 
Most importantly, this program gives you focused time with 
your child to talk about some of the most important topics 
in life. Pre-registration is required. Registration deadline is 
27 February 2015. To register, visit the Program Schedule 
section under Programs at the Family Honor website: 
familyhonor.org.

Confirmation Information
Meeting for Parents

On Wednesday 25 February at 2.15 pm or at 6.45 pm in 
Pazdan Hall for parents with students in the 7th grade 
preparing for Confirmation for Fall 2015. One parent 
must attend.

First Communion Retreat

Sunday 1 March from 10.15 am - 12.45 pm in Pazdan Hall. 
Students must be pre-registered. It’s not too late.

http://www.familyhonor.org/programs/find-a-family-honor-program-near-you/
https://40daysforlife.com/local-campaigns/greenville/


PERPETUAL EUCHARISTIC ADORATION

St. Mary Magdalene

A key card is required to enter the 
chapel. If you would like to sign up 
as an adorer or regular visitor, or 
just visit for the day, please come 
to the St. Mary Magdalene parish 
office Monday - Friday, between 
9.00 am and 3.30 pm.

Prince of Peace

Please contact Tom O’Donnell 
(POP parishioner and Guild 
coordinator) at 864.610.0588 if 
you would like to take one of these 
hours.

Hours in need of an adorer
Friday 4 am

The South Carolina Council of Catholic Women
85th Annual Convention

The theme of this year’s Convention is, “and She said YES! Source of our salvation, Blessed Mother Mary heard your Word in 
love and kept it in faith. Make us humble servants of Your saving work!” Each year, one of the five South Carolina Deaneries 
takes a turn hosting the Convention; this year it is the Piedmont Deanery’s turn.

We invite and encourage all Catholic women from around the state to join the members of the South Carolina Council of 
Catholic Women at the Embassy Suites Golf Resort and Convention Center, 650 Verdae Boulevard, Greenville, SC 29607, 
on 20-22 March for this spiritual and educational journey.  

Visit www.scccw.org and click on ‘Activities and Events’ for the Convention Registration Form and room reservation 
information. The deadline for room reservations is 16 February. The deadline for Convention Registration is 6 March. The 
Convention Registration cost of $100 includes the 3-day Convention, workshops in Spirituality, Leadership and Service, and 
the Banquet.

Lastly, we are in need of advertisements for our Convention Program. If you would like to place an ad in the program, please 
contact Mary Sue Barnum, SCCCW Treasurer, at 2015SCCCWConv@att.net for details.  The deadline for ads is 28 February.

Please contact Pat Webb at patwebb1010@charter.net for any other questions. We look forward to you joining us for this 
spiritual weekend with the Bishop and Catholic women from all over our state!

Holy Hour for Vocations

Prince of Peace in Taylors will be having 
a Holy Hour for Vocation on Friday 
6 February at 7 pm to pray for vocations to 
the priesthood and for the sanctification 
of the clergy.

Day of Recollection
Saturday 14 February

12.00 noon - 3 pm

The Diocese of Charleston’s Vocations 
Direction Fr. Jeffery Kirby will be coming 
to Prince of Peace to offer a Day of 
Recollection on his book; Lord Teach 
Us to Pray. The afternoon’s events will 
discuss the topics Prayer as Covenant 
and Communion, Prayer as Battle and 
Desert, and Prayer as Progress and 
Transformation.  Join us as Fr. Kirby will 
help up us to prepare for Lent and enter 
more deeply into prayer.

To register, visit
www.princeofpeacetaylors.net/?page_id=959

St. Patrick’s Celebration
Saturday 7 March at 6 pm

The Knights of Columbus Council 1668 and Assembly 1073 present a St. 
Patrick’s Celebration on Saturday 7 March at 6 pm. The celebration will be 
at the Knights Hall located 762 Mauldin Road in Greenville. A traditional 
Irish dinner of corned beef, cabbage, and potatoes will be served along 
with homemade desserts and a cash bar. There will be live Irish music and 
dancers, and a children’s menu will also be available. Until 1 March, tickets 
cost $17 per adult and $8 for children ages 6 to 12. Children under 6 will 
be admitted at no cost, and prices will increase on 1 March. A family rate 
is also available. To purchase tickets or for more information, contact Ken 
Koschnitzki at 864.380.7354 or kenandcath3@yahoo.com. Tickets must be 
purchased beforehand; no sales at the door.

http://www.scccw.org/activities.htm
mailto:2015SCCCWConv@att.net
mailto:patwebb1010@charter.net
mailto:kenandcath3@yahoo.com
http://www.princeofpeacetaylors.net/?page_id=959


Snowflakes

Using pipe cleaners, K3 students made 
a pattern snowflake during their unit 
study of winter. The students worked 
on fine motor and patterning skills to 
make this fun project!

Priest Puppet

Chrissy Layton’s K3 class 
worked on following step-by-
step directions to make their 
priest puppets during Catholic
Schools Week. The students finished by gluing on a prayer for priests 
and praying it together. 

School Spotlight

Chrissy Layton’s K3 Class

Dress David
for Winter

This themed project tested 
students’ knowledge of what 
to wear to keep warm.

2015 MAGNIFICAT Lenten Companion
features: 

MEDITATION - original reflections 
based on the daily Gospel reading by 
fifteen contemporary authors

ESSAYS - to enlighten, inspire, and 
deepen your relationship with God
 

PENANCE SERVICE - to prepare 
well for your Lenten confession
 

DEVOTIONAL PRAYERS - for 
various occasions and growing in faith

Available at Magnificat.com in paper format and also in 
various e-book formats. 

Fr. Barron Lenten Reflections

Would you like a deeper, more powerful Lent this year? To 
start each day by drawing closer to Christ? Then sign up for 
Fr. Robert Barron’s free daily Lent reflections list. Each day, 
from Ash Wednesday (18 February) until Easter Sunday (5 
April), Fr. Barron will send you a short reflection, straight to 
your inbox. To sign up, visit lentreflections.com.

Lenten Resources

The Sinner’s Guide
Venerable Louis of Granada

St. Teresa of Avila, along with St. 
John of the Cross, St. Francis de 
Sales, St. Charles Borromeo, St. 
Vincent de Paul, and St. Rose of 
Lima, all counted it among their 
favorite spiritual books.

Available at Amazon.com.

The Spiritual Combat
Dom Lorenzo Scupoli

The Spiritual Combat, first 
published in 1589, provides timeless 
guidance in spiritual discipline. 
St. Francis de Sales (1576-1622) 
read from it himself every day and 
recommended it to everyone under 
his direction.

Available at Amazon.com.

http://www.lentreflections.com
https://www.magnificat.net/english/boutique_lenten.asp
http://www.amazon.com
http://www.amazon.com


www.stmarysgvl.org/our-school

Main Office Number: 864.271.3870
Email: school.office@stmarysgvl.org

Fax: 864.271.0159

Nelle Palms
Director of Admissions

nelle.palms@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4117

Pat Lanning
Safe Environment Coordinator
patricia.lanning@stmarysgvl.org

Lisa Lyvers
Director of St. Mary’s Classic & Gala

lisa.lyvers@stmarysgvl.org

2015-2016 Admissions Testing

St. Mary’s School has begun the 2015-2016 new family 
application process for grades K3-8. Admissions testing is 
required for grades K5-8 and the next priority testing date is:

Saturday 28 February at 9.00 am

Applications and registration for testing are required. 

Please see our website for more information:
www.stmarysgvl.org/our-school/admission-overview/

or
contact Nelle Palms, Director of Admissions

at nelle.palms@stmarysgvl.org or 864.679.4117

Virtue of the Month
Prudence: making good decisions

                     in specific circumstances

Saints of the Month

K3-2nd Grade: Bl. Junipero Serra
Grades 3-5: St. John Neumann
Grades 6-8: Pope St. John XXIII

Now Hiring!

St. Mary’s Catholic School is seeking an 
enthusiastic and qualified middle school 
History teacher with at least 5 years 
experience. Applicants should email their 
resumes to school.office@stmarysgvl.org 
by 1 March 2015.

Gala Save the Date
“Evening with St. Mary’s” Annual Gala

Friday, 29 May at 7.00 pm
 

Principal for a Day: Recently, 
Miss Corbett stepped into Sr. 
Mary Sheila’s shoes and led the 
school as Principal for the Day! 
She kicked off the morning 
by greeting students as they 
arrived and leading the school 
in morning prayers. Then Miss 

Corbett went to her office where sent the School Reach text, 
notifying all parents that school will dismiss early on Friday, and 
where she planed the distribution of candy for the entire school. 
She met with Father Newman, helped organize a thank-you photo 
for the teeshirts, and was the Master of Ceremonies during the 
afternoon assembly. Miss Corbet had 
a true taste of how busy it is to be a 
principal.

Principal for a Day is one of our 
popular Gala auction items. Do you 
think your child or grandchild has 
the stuff to run the school for the day? 
Win this prize at the 2015 Gala and 
your child can be principal during next school year!

mailto:lisa.lyvers@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:patricia.lanning@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:nelle.palms@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:nelle.palms@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:school.office@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:school.office@stmarysgvl.org
http://www.stmarysgvl.org/our-school/admission-overview/
http://stmarysgvl.org/our-school/school-main/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/St-Marys-Catholic-School/363265600431677


Marriage Celebration Mass

The Diocese of Charleston Anniversary 
Family Life Office is sponsoring the Marriage 
Celebration Mass with Most Reverend 
Robert Guglielmone, on 15 February at St. 
Peter Church in Columbia, SC at 3.00 pm. 
Forms available at sccatholic.org/family-life 
or contact FamilyLife@catholic-doc.org.

Guatemalan Gala

Most Reverend Bishop Robert E. 
Guglielmone requests your presence at the 
Guatemalan Gala for the benefit of the 
Clinic in San Pedro on Saturday 28 February 
@ 6.30pm at Blessed Sacrament Church (5 
Saint Teresa Dr., Charleston, SC 29407). 
For more information or to purchase 
tickets: Visit sccatholic.org/guatemalangala 
or contact Teresa Garcia at 843.531.5540 or 
tgarcia@catholic-doc.org.

stclareshomesc.org

Website: www.charlestonvocations.com
Facebook: Charleston Vocations

Phone: 1.800.660.4102

Women’s Discernment Retreat
‘Every Woman is Destined to be Wife and Mother.’

St. Teresa Benedicta of the Cross

Spring Women’s Discernment Retreat on 13-15 March at White Oak 
Conference Center, Winnsboro, SC. The Lord has a vocation for each of 
us. He calls us into different vocations within the Church as He leads us 
closer to Himself. Speakers include, Nationally Renowned Speaker and 
Author Emily Stimpson, Kathy Schmugge, Sr. Mary Sheila, OP, Karen 
Miller, Victoria Burnos and Retreat Leader, Sr. Kathleen Thomas, FSP. If 
you’re a single Catholic woman, ages 18-49, and are ready to explore the 
Lord’s call in your life - this retreat is for you! Registration is now open!

	            WCKI 1300 AM

For programming information, visit 
catholicradioinsc.com

Natural Family Planning

A free, introductory session of the 
Creighton Model FertilityCare System, 
a modern, effective method of NFP, will 
be held on Thursday 12 February at 
7.00 pm at St. Francis Hospital – Eastside 
in Greenville. To register to attend, please 
contact Nancy McGrath, RN, CFCP at 
864.292.0475 or NaProNurse@aol.com.

SC Council of Catholic Women (SCCCW)
Rev. William F. Pentis Memorial Scholarship

The scholarship was established in 2009 to honor Fr. Pentis, an Oratorian 
Father, who served as Moderator for the SCCCW, providing spiritual support 
for more than 30 years. The scholarship was created to encourage and 
promote the traits of Spirituality, Leadership, and Service among Catholic 
females graduating from high school within South Carolina. This merit-based 
scholarship grants one $1,500 award to its recipient. Last year’s recipient was 
Miss Natalie Rogers, a graduate of St. Joseph’s and member of St. Mary’s. Natalie 
is attending Clemson University and majoring in Chemical Engineering. All 
applications must be received no later than 15 April. Visit www.scccw.org for 
all requirements and to download the application. Please contact SCCCW 
President Marlene Grover at martini53@sc.rr.com for questions.

http://www.sccatholic.org/guatemalangala
mailto:tgarcia@catholic-doc.org
http://www.stclareshomesc.org
mailto:familylife@catholic-doc.org
http://www.sccatholic.org/family-life
http://www.charlestonvocations.com
https://www.facebook.com/charlestonvocations
http://www.catholicradioinsc.com
mailto:napronurse@aol.com
mailto:martini53@sc.rr.com
http://www.scccw.org


		  Follow us: Facebook.com/LVgreenville	 Email us: LVgreenville@gmail.com

		  Visit us at: www.lvgreenville.com			               Call: 864.266.8843

All young adults (18-39)

are welcomed & encouraged to join

our ministry whose mission is to help

young adults answer the universal call to holiness.

Study
Women’s Book Study

Tuesday
St. Francis Eastside - Room 201

Father Karol Wojtyla (Pope John Paul II) 
published Love and Responsibility in 1960, 
the fruit of his pastoral work, particularly 
among young people. His analysis of 
the true meaning of human love is life-
transforming and practical, shedding light 
on real issues between men and women.

Edward Sri unpacks the contents of this 
great work, making it accessible to every 
reader. The author emphasizes the down-
to-earth nature of Love and Responsibility, 
helping readers appropriate practical 
information.

Discussion led by Lorena R and 
Christina C. Questions? Call Christina - 
443.986.5945 or Lorena - 843.833.3820.

Lucis Via Winter Bible Study

The Gospel of Mark

St. Mary’s Catholic Church

Downstairs in Sacred Heart Hall

Mondays from 7.00 - 8.30 pm
January to March

Please plan to bring your Bible; many folks 
use the Ignatius Study Bible. Readings/

homework will be assigned.

6 February - Monthly Happy Hour: 6.00 pm at CityRange Steakhouse 
Grill (615 Haywood Rd Greenville, SC 29607). Hosts: Dan & Victoria B.

15 February - Monthly Lunch: 1.00 pm at Mary Beth’s (500 E McBee 
Ave Greenville, SC 29601) 

March - Salsa Lessons. Join us for an evening of Salsa lessons with Angel 
and Annie at the gym at Prince of Peace Catholic Church. Lessons 
will begin at 8pm on: 3, 10, 16, 24, and 31 March (all Tuesdays with 1 
Monday). Wear comfortable, slippery-soled shoes!

7 March - Building Men of Faith SC Catholic Men’s Conference at 
St. Philip Neri in Fort Mill, SC. Along with the energetic and engaging 
presentations; Bishop of Charleston, Robert Guglielmone, will 
concelebrate Mass with a distinguished group of Priests and Deacons 
from across the State of South Carolina. Throughout the day the 
sacrament of reconciliation will be offered. Dan B is leading carpool 
arrangements from Greenville to Fort Mill. Leave @ 6am and return by 
7/8pm - SAME day. Contact burnosdr@gmail.com or 412.651.5333.

Fellowship

Total Consecration to Jesus Through Mary
Sunday 8 February at 6.30 pm 

This will be an introductory meeting about the Consecration for 
those interested in learning more before the 33-day prayer begins on 
20 February. If you are looking for a particular means of growing in your 
faith this Lent, please consider joining us! Hosts: Dan & Victoria B. Call 
770.366.3246 for address.

Some members of our group made this consecration together two years 
ago and have found it to be a beautiful exercise to grow in love of our 
Lord Jesus Christ. Those who have already completed the consecration 
are welcome to join and share their experiences. We look forward to 
seeing you there!

To learn more about the Consecration visit www.myconsecration.org.

mailto:burnosdr@gmail.com
http://www.myconsecration.org
mailto:lvgreenville@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/LVGreenville
http://www.lvgreenville.com
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		  864.679.4121							       864.679.4102

		  Father Francisco Cruz						     Jaime Escobar
		  Assisting Priest							      Director of Facilities
		  fathercruz@stmarysgvl.org					     jaime.escobar@stmarysgvl.org
		  864.679.4116							       864.679.4107

		  Father Bart Leon						      Robert Lee
		  Administrator of St. Rafka Church				    Organist
		  bartleon@gmail.com						      robert.lee@stmarysgvl.org
		  864.469.9119							       864.901.4200

		  Deacon Diego Ferro						      Joann Miller
		  Director of Hispanic Ministry					    Director of Religious Education
		  diego.ferro@stmarysgvl.org					     joann.miller@stmarysgvl.org
		  864.679.4112							       864.679.4110

		  Deacon John Heuser						      Timothy Nielsen
		  Director of Liturgical Ministries				    Director of Christian Formation
		  john.heuser@stmarysgvl.org					     timothy.nielsen@stmarysgvl.org
		  864.679.4113							       864.679.4114

		  Deacon George Tierney					     Pat Perkins
		  Director of Diaconal Ministries				    Director of Administration
		  george.tierney@stmarysgvl.org					    pat.perkins@stmarysgvl.org
		  864.679.4115							       864.679.4109
	
		  Vickie Acosta							       Lisa Watkins	
		  Executive Assistant to the Pastor				    Director of Communications
		  vickie.acosta@stmarysgvl.org					     lisa.watkins@stmarysgvl.org
		  864.679.4100							       864.679.4105

		  Arlen Clarke							       Dorothy Whalen
		  Choirmaster							       Caritas Counseling Services, LLC
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